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FIRE HYDRANTS

Please adopt a hydrant to save time in an emergency. It only takes a few minutes to locate a hydrant near your home and shovel it free of snow.
 PARKING
There is NO parking on village streets from 2 AM to 6 AM. This time of the year it is important to comply, so snow plows can properly clean the streets. The Sheriffs Department has been asked to enforce this overnight parking regulation.
SNOWMOBILES AND MORE
 There are state laws that regulate the use of snowmobiles on the road.  There is a village law that prohibits snowmobiles and ATV's from operation on village sidewalks. There is also a local law prohibiting the use of ANY unlicensed, unregistered, uninsured, or uninspected vehicles on any roadways or sidewalks.
TAX CAP INFORMATION
Like most other municipalities, the Village of Bloomfield has adopted a local law to allow the village to levy a tax in excess of the 2% cap, if needed. We were able to stay within the tax cap for the current budget year.  In order for the tax cap to work, the village would be required to cut services each year to compensate for the increased costs for materials, labor and infrastructure maintenance. Despite the determinations of NYS, the unfunded mandates continue to put pressure on local budgets. The Board of Trustees will make every effort to levy a tax of no more than 2% provided all of the state mandates can be met and still continue to provide essential services.
MAIN STREET GRANT

The Village has just received the initial payment of $135,265.25 from the SAM Grant proceeds to help with the cost of the Main St. Water Replacement Project

 Thank you to Senator Rich Funke for his support of our grant application.

2018/19 BUDGET PREPARATION
February is the month when village officials will begin review of a draft village budget. If you have any suggestions please contact the Village Office. 
The Office of the State Comptroller has developed a website to help citizens understand government budgets and to actually track spending of local governments, www.yourmoneynewyork.com   
       

HOLIDAY CHEER
Please extend a special THANK YOU to the Bloomfield Garden Club and the Gardening Angels for decorating the village this holiday season. If you would be interested in joining either one of these groups, contact the village and we will refer you to a member. Kudos goes to our village DPW for their assistance with removing the flower carts and hanging the wreaths and holiday banners.
    


       RECYCLE
Christmas trees can be taken to the WWTP for recycling during normal business hours Monday thru Thursday. The location is well marked. 
SNOW REMOVAL

The village plows the sidewalks daily Monday through Friday.  They are plowed on the weekend as needed. Please make an effort to keep the walk clean after you plow your driveway.  Please do NOT allow driveway snow to be plowed across highways. This practice is illegal, creating a hazard on the highway.  
CARBON MONOXIDE SAFETY TIPS
As we are in the heating season, please be especially aware of the hazards of carbon monoxide poisoning.  The following are offered as safety tips:
1. Have chimneys, vents and heating equipment        
inspected

2. Never use portable generators inside your home or garage, even with windows and doors open

3. 3.   Never use a gas range for heat

4. Always open the damper before lighting a fire in the fireplace

5. Install CO detectors and check the batteries regularly 

6. Know the symptoms of CO poisoning: headache, fatigue, nausea, dizziness, shortness of breath and with extreme exposure: vomiting, mental confusion, loss of muscle control, loss of consciousness.
BOARD MEMBERS NEEDED
The Village Zoning Board of Appeals and Planning Board are five member boards with a sixth member acting as an alternate in the case of an absence or conflict of interest. Currently an alternate member is still needed for each board.  Please contact the Village Office if you are interested.  
WATER/SEWER PENALTIES
The Village has monthly expenses just as homeowners do.  Instead of a paycheck, the Village relies on the revenue from our water/sewer billing.  We make every effort to send the bills in a timely manner; there is a 30 day penalty-free period to pay the bill.  Payments can be mailed (and the post-mark will be accepted as date of payment), they can be placed in the drop box in the front door at any time (day or night) before the end of the month, or customers can sign up for automatic payments to be made from their bank account on the 15th of the month. If payments are late, it reduces cash flow available to meet Village expenses.  For this reason a 12% late fee is assessed to all bills that are paid late.  Unless a bill is paid late due to clerical error on the part of the billing clerk, no exceptions are made for waiving the late penalty.  It would not be fair to those that pay on time to waive fees for those that pay late.  
UPCOMING EVENTS
JANUARY       

Jan. 10  Lions club Spaghetti Supper-Veteran’s Park
Jan. 18 Lunch at Methodist Church  12-1PM 
FEBRUARY
Feb 14  Lions club Spaghetti Supper-Veterans Park
Feb. 15 Lunch at Methodist Church 12-1 PM
MARCH
Mar. 14  Lions Club Spaghetti Supper-Veterans Park
Mar. 15 Lunch at Methodist Church 12-1 PM
*Every Wednesday @ noon- Hands of Hope lunch at 

 the fire hall.

“Since light travels faster than sound, some people appear
bright until you hear them speak. “
                   NEW OFFICE HOURS

Effective in January, 2018, the Village Office will be open 
Monday thru Thursday from 8AM to 4PM; and Friday

from 8AM to 12PM.

       IDENTITY THEFT: HOW TO AVOID IT

Here are some tips from the New York State Attorney 

General’s Office;

        Never provide any personal, bank or credit card info    

        to anyone over the phone

        Destroy any ATM receipts

  Keep items with personal information in a safe place
       Minimalize the number of credit cards you have                         
  Don’t leave envelopes containing checks in      your mailbox
       Give Social Security Number only when 
       necessary
       Do no use the last 4 digits of your SSAN as a 
       PIN
       Monitor credit card and bank statements
       Do not let merchants record credit card 
numbers on checks

call 1-800-771-7755 for more information
